Town of Barkhamsted

Low Impact Development

Land Use Committee
February 17, 2010

7:00 PM Town Hall

Minutes
Attendees: Michael Beauchene, Roger Behrens, John Greaser, Mario Santoro, Deborah Simon, Don Stein 

Discussion:

The committee reviewed the minutes of the February 3rd meeting.  No changes were recommended.
Mike Beauchene presented a list of priority properties that still require follow-up as the owners have not yet granted permission to access their parcel(s).  This list is based on a review by Mike and Dr. Klemens of properties considered critical to understanding the biodiversity in the town.
The committee reviewed and discussed a letter presented by Don Stein to be sent to property owners selected for the biodiversity study, but who had not yet responded.  Certain changes were recommended to the letter, which will be sent to property owners on the priority list, who were not selected to be called or contacted in person, and all others who have not yet sent in their agreement for the survey.  To date, permission has been granted to access 48 parcels in town.
The committee agreed that the next public forum would be in September to provide feedback on the biological survey and to provide the public with a preliminary look at the proposed regulation changes.

Agenda items for the next meeting (3/31/10) will include:  review of on-line survey, newsletter topics (including putting a project update on the website and a discussion of requirements for biological surveys for 5 acre developments), and an update on the responses for the biological survey.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.
